
JWPlanning 

Planning Consultancy Services 

Comments by JWPlanning on: 

Retail Sequential and Impact Assessment, Rapleys, May 2020 

for: 
Mixed-uses including Proposed Lidl Foodstore at Leadon Way, Ledbury 
Planning Application P190114 

This report is in response to your e-mail of 9 July 2020 confirming our instructions to provide retail planning 
advice arising from the above planning application made by Tompkins Thomas Planning (TTP) on behalf of 
Deeley Properties Ltd (the applicant). The application was validated on 26 June 2020 and is in hybrid form 
for mixed-uses including a Lidl foodstore. We provide advice on the retail element of the proposal only and 
focus on the findings of the Rapleys' Retail Sequential and Impact Assessment, May 2020 (RA). 

Summary Findings 

The Application Proposal 

1. The application proposal is for a mixed-use development including a retail store of 2,175 sq.m gross
internal area (1,347 sq.m net) to be occupied by Lidl. The application site lies on the edge of the
town in an 'out-of-centre' location.

Planning Policy Context

2. National planning guidance and local planning policy emphasises the importance of maintaining and
enhancing the vitality and viability of town centres and focussing new retail development within
them. New retail development in 'out-of-centre' locations is required to demonstrate that there are
no sites in sequentially preferable locations that could accommodate the proposed facility, and that
the proposed facility would not have a significant adverse impact on a centre in the catchment area.

Sequential Approach

3. There appears to be a misunderstanding by Rapleys in respect of the location of potential sites at
Bye Street / Lawnside Road, as result of which we are not satisfied that it has been demonstrated
that these sites are not suitable/available. However, in 2016 at the time of consideration of the Aldi
application, the Council were of the opinion that these sites could not be made available in a manner
that would provide a suitable site for a supermarket. We are not aware of whether there has been
any change of circumstances since the Council's previous evaluation of these sites; and whether
therefore it is necessary to seek further information from the applicants on this issue, .

Impact

4. We are in disagreement with Rapleys on the scale of trade diversions that would be caused by the
proposed Lidl store from Ledbury town centre and edge-of centre convenience shops. We believe
that the scale trade diversions on some town centre and edge of centre convenience shops is
potentially damaging for their future viability, particularly in the current uncertain circumstances
caused by COVID 19.

5. Comparison shops and services play the dominant role in supporting the vitality and viability of the
town centre, but convenience goods retailing plays an important role in providing a balanced offer in
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